
BBC and COVID-19 Update


Broadmoor Baptist Church family, two words keep coming to me at a time like this: 
chaos and calm. I experienced panic-buying at a local retailer yesterday: the tissue 
paper aisle was bare, soaps and hand sanitizer aisle sparse, and canned-food shelves 
all picked over. In some stores, all canned-food was gone. Yes, those were the aisles 
holding the goods I went searching for, as well. In hopes of being prepared for the 
worst, to maintain some calm in my life, the site of mass hysteria left me feeling even 
more anxious about our circumstances. In addition, the steady stream of school and 
church closures made me wonder if we, too, should cancel all services and events and 
close the doors of BBC for a couple of weeks. 


And then a wise voice reminded me that in a time like this, what we need most is a 
place of hope and consistency, where our children, especially, who thrive in 
predictability and structure, can sense their world is safe and God is present. We need 
a place of peace and prayer. Thus, at this time, BBC will be open for worship.


Nevertheless, given the growing urgency of our public health situation, we have 
decided to modify our worship services to reduce the risk of exposure to COVID-19. 
Those modifications will be made clear in our order of worship. We ask that our 
worshipers respect the social distance recommenced by health authorities, refrain from 
shaking hands and hugging, while lovingly greeting others with your words or 
alternative creative and safe gestures. 


Know that our janitors have taken and will continue taking extra measures to clean and 
disinfect our children’s Sunday school classrooms, sanctuary pews and hard surfaces, 
and the knobs and handles on our doors. Yet, we continue to urge everyone to follow 
the preventive measures laid out by the Center for Disease Control: 

• Frequently wash hands with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. If soap and 

water are not readily available use hand sanitizer with at least 60% alcohol. 

• Cover coughs and sneezes with a tissue or use the inside of your elbow.

• Limit close contact with others to about 6 feet.

• Stay home when sick.


We especially encourage those considered “at risk,” to stay home and worship with us 
online. That includes those who are sick, those whose immune system may be 
compromised, and those of older age. Furthermore, if you are not considered “at risk,” 
but still feel anxious about being in such a setting, we support your decision to stay 
home and worship with us online. 


Those who have meetings scheduled during the next two weeks, consider if your 
meeting can wait, if you can meet by phone or another way, or how you can follow the 
recommendations by CDC and health authorities listed above. For scheduled events 
for youth and children, please check for emails from our Associate Pastor of Young 
Families, or call the church office. 


https://www.cdc.gov/handwashing/when-how-handwashing.html


In the meantime, how will we still be church if we are apart and the church building, for 
some, feels “closed?” First and foremost, as members of the body of Christ, we are 
always the church together — whether gathered or scattered. These modifications and 
measures are temporary. Perhaps we can think of it as a new form of Lenten discipline 
for our congregation and community — a season of doing less, and in the midst of it, 
discovering new gifts. In the least, it is a discipline of letting go of one form of our life 
together, trusting our future to the God of resurrection. If in absence from the building, 
maybe take this opportunity to re-connect by text, phone, email, or even “old 
fashioned” letter-mail. 


For those of us who need assistance, please let us know. Our church office will be 
open, the number will reach a minister, and a deacon will be available. 


We will update our church community as the need arises. However, feel free to call the 
church office with any questions or concerns.


As we head into the weekend, I pray God’s strength for you, that you may have good 
health, and enjoy peace. I leave you with this thought from Rabbi Yosef Kanefsky:

• “Every hand that we don’t shake must become a phone call that we place.”

• “Every embrace that we avoid must become a verbal expression of warmth and 

concern.”

• “Every inch and every foot that we physically place between ourselves and another, 

must become a thought as to how we might be of help to that other, should the need 
arise.”
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